KURE BEACH
SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE
OCTOBER 4, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 5:00PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance:

Tony Gonsalves, Chair Jim Smith Co-Chair
Priscilla Smith, Secretary Richard Graham
Elaine Eisberg Mitch Klein

Also present: Chuck Keener, Council Liaison
Dean Lambeth, Mayor

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes from the September meeting was adopted.
By motion made, seconded and carried the agenda for the Oct 4™ meeting was adopted.
There were no persons to address the committee.

OLD BUSINESS:

=

The committee still needs one additional member.

Fort Fisher Blvd. parking spaces. Sonny would like to know how the spaces should be
situated, such 3 spaces or 2 spaces with one of them larger than the other.

3. “P” parking signs. Sonny is working on the installation of these signs.

4. TDA parking map. Dick reported that the changes to the text were made on their web
site and he will check on the progress of the actual map.

N

5. Joe Eakes Park Lights. We are still waiting for them to be installed. Chuck will check on

their progress and get back to the committee.

6. Coral Parking plans. We have been asked to submit a easement to ATT for the permit.

7. Review list of goals for 2011-2012. Tony asked the members to review the list and
suggest a project for the committee to address.

8. Beach Sign count. Tony and Jim will conduct a beach sign count and report back to the
committee...

9. Withers & Ravenel/Coral Park map. This is still on hold.

10. Encroachment process for new parking on K. We are still waiting for DOT.

11. Additional crosswalk at Ave M and Ft. Fisher Air Force Southern entrance. When the
committee first requested crosswalk from DOT we asked for 16 locations and received 4.
We ask for two additional crosswalks and hope to get at least one.

12. Lanier presentation. We are still waiting for information regarding the progress. We
will probably not hear until after the elections.



NEW BUSINESS:

A. New sidewalk on K Ave. There will be a public meeting regarding the installation of a
sidewalk on the north side of K Ave. This is scheduled for this month.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:55PM. The next scheduled meeting will be on November 1% at
5:00PM at the Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Smith



